St. John’s Primary School Parent Council





Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 18th May 2015
Present 

Emma Smith, Gayle Baxter, Eleanor Shields, Tamsin Graham, Susan Gemmell, Jennifer Robb, Janet Paton, James O’Donnelly (DHT), Joanne Carroll, Kimberley Martis, Paula Chalmers, Diane Farrell, Alison Hope (Headteacher), Janace Telfer (Depute Headteacher)
Apologies
Jill McLennan, Monica Clemente, Wendy Walker, Ann Mitchell, Dave McLachlan
	Agenda Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies

Emma welcomed all to the meeting.  Apologies were made as noted above.

	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2015 were approved.  

Outstanding actions:

Clothes Bin – Mrs Hope to call to arrange for the clothes bin to be placed within the school grounds.  Some concern raised that it may be difficult for the clothes bin to be easily accessed due to restrictions on traffic within the school car park.  As the clothes bin is free to have delivered, it was considered to be worth initially having it in place and if it is not well used then this can be reviewed at future meetings.
Bags2School - no confirmation as yet of what was raised at the last collection

Purchase of Chalk Boards/ Display Cabinets - Mrs Hope confirmed that these have been purchased.  10 mini wheelie bins have also been purchased for the school grounds, to replace existing bins which are becoming worn.  Microphones for the school sound system were also purchased.

Climbing Wall - Mrs Hope advised that she had recieved a quote of £7.5k for a climbing wall (previously discussed at Parent Council meetings), and that this was higher than anticipated and too much to consider taking forward.

Credit Union - information to be circulated to advise children how to join - Mrs Hope advised this will now happen next term
Sports Day - Sports Day for the whole school will be held on Thursday 11th June, with a contingency date of Friday 12th June in case of wet weather.  Mrs Hope also presented the option of splitting the school over the 2 days, but it was felt to be a better option to have a full day's events and then a full day for contingency.  It was suggested that refreshments could be offered as a fundraising opportunity, and after discussion of the availability of volunteers, it was decided that tea, coffee, biscuits and water could be set up in the cafeteria on a 'honesty box' basis.

	Action: Mrs Hope to progress ordering of Clothes Bin

Action: Emma will contact Bags2School for update.

Action:

Gayle to request volunteers to help set out refreshments for Sports Day.

	3
	Vice Chair and Treasurer Positions

Emma raised again that we do not have a current Vice Chair to deputise for the Chair - could members consider taking on this role in the 15/16 session.

Also, whilst Susan Gemmell is moving into the Treasurer position next year, someone will be required to shadow her in the role in preparation for the 16/17 session, as Susan will then no longer be a member of the Parent Council.

Members to consider getting involved in either role for the AGM next session.
	

	4
	Headteacher Update

Staffing
Louise Jamieson, P4, will start her new appointment on Tuesday 26.5.15 as will Lorraine King ,P4/5.

Mrs Shaw is absent and currently the planning for P5 is being done by Mrs Telfer to ensure progression and challenge. As from 26.5.15 Sandra Smalley will teach P5 until Mrs Shaw’s return.

Mrs Murray is absent and we have received one day a week cover for the school office.

Mrs Allison has returned to school and will be working full time in June.

Mrs Chisholm is returning to work and will build up to fulltime work by the end of June, Miss Barclay will continue to teach P4/5 ASN until Mrs Chisholm is back to fulltime work.

Mrs Smith is absent and P1/2 is being taught by Mrs Alemanno. 

Transition 

Mainstream P7 induction days are at HGS 27 and 28 May and new P1s will visit St John’s for their afternoon sessions.

Supported children have several dates in May and June depending on their needs. 

Placing requests 

All placing requests for HGS were accepted as were all for St John’s. 

Forthcoming events
Room 1 and 3 assembly- 29.5.15

P7 PE challenge- 1.6.15

Rotary Club Quiz- 1.6.15

Sports day 11.6.15 or 12.6.15, weather dependant

P7 leaver’s assembly- 19.6.16

P7 treat -19.6.15
	

	5
	Website Update

No update available.

	

	6
	Financial Update

Janet Paton gave an update on current finances.  The balance in the bank account is £3492.  
The Spring Fayre this year raised an amazing £2259 and Janet circulated a breakdown of the takings across the stalls, showing that most stalls raised more money than last year - it was agreed that the event felt busier than the 2 previous years.
It was agreed that the balance of the monies in the bank account would be carried forward for potential purchase of a larger item (see agenda item...), along with the monies raised at the rest of the fundraising events in the 2015/ 16 session (Spring Fayre and Disco)


	

	7
	Events Programme 2014/15

The disco has been moved from Thursday 4th to Tuesday 2nd June, due to availability of Future Stars.  Gayle will contact PC members to check who is able to volunteer.  Janet and Susan will go to the cash and carry to purchase items for snack bags (some left from Spring Fayre).
Mrs Mitchell passed on some feedback from her experience from the Spring Fayre and this was shared with the members present.  Some comments are noted below, but will be discussed in more detail during the planning for next year's event:

· Should restrictions be placed on cakes which are included in the purchase of tea/ coffee to avoid customers taking too many?  It was suggested that the queue for the tea/coffee could be arranged better - and that customers could pay afterwards, to allow the purchase of cakes to be monitored better.  It was largely felt that we should not be too restrictive on number of cakes as donated cakes are different sizes - at next year's event the donations can be reviewed and perhaps laid out in an appropriate order.

· Stalls for adults and children? - it was agreed that children activities enable the most funds to be raised, as stalls for adults are either run with a charge per table, or a percentage of revenue donated.  Plants, tombola/ raffle, tea/ coffee and homebaking cater for adults, but further choice depends on ideas generated each year and availability of stall holders.

	

	8
	Awards for All Bid: Technology Club

Emma informed the group that we have been successful in our bid for Awards for All funding - this was a bid for resources to run extra-curricular Technology Clubs with the school, using iPads and Lego Education products.  The Lego Education resources are aimed at all stages with the school, and the funding awarded would cover these products, iPads, plus training.  Discussions now need to take place with the school to establish how the clubs will be resources (staff, parent helpers) and when these could run.  The intention is for the club to be offered to children from P1-P7, including ASN classes.
The Awards for All funding covered the purchase of 5 iPads - Emma asked for the Parent Council to agree to covering the cost of an additonal 5 iPads from Parent Council funds.  This would enable the school to have 10 iPads available for use.  The Parent Council members agreed.  The price to be confirmed but estimated at £2500.

Full details of the planning for the Club to be communicated once discussed with the school.
	Action:  Plans for Technology Club in 15/16 session to be discussed - Joanne C to confirm price of iPads (and insurance).

	9
	AOB
Changing arrangements: A question was raised regarding changing facilities for the children, as children were expected to get changed in the classroom for a gardening activity.  Mrs Hope advised that children could get changed in the classroom or in the toilets.
	

	10
	Date of Next Meeting
To be confirmed at the start of the next session.
	


Page 1 of 4

